

KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES FEBRUARY 20, 2018 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD East Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:06pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Chuck Persch, Vicki Florian, Ray Stackhouse, Doug Delestienne, Scot Kreger
Minutes: 

Minutes of the January 16, 2018 meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Chuck P., seconded by Tom Scott to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were discussed and emailed to municipalities.
Doug D. stated that they poured the floor in the new building today.
Martins Corner was shown to 5 different people, no offers yet.

Chicken Pot Pie dinner is this Saturday 2/24/18.  Rescue is in production.

Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of February was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept the bill for Selective Insurance for the bonding that was paid on 1/28/18 by Chuck P. seconded by Tom Scott.  Approved by all.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all.
Emailed France, Basile & Anderson to get cost of review audit for this year, they came back with $1,340.00, since we started in 2015 this cost goes up $50.00 per year.
Motion: Motion was made to accept the cost of $1,340.00 for the review audit by Chuck P. seconded by Tom Scott.  Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Strategic Plan – Working on a sub-committee which should include a few business owners in the area.
Open Burning – If fire company gets any calls about open burning refer them to Ray.

Fire Chief stills attends meetings at Sadsbury Township and reads the ambulance report.
Wrap Up:
Ed Haas said that he had asked for a substation to be built for an ambulance for the land development behind the Wawa at 10/30, Ray S. stated that we should also have a conversation on assistance with paid staff also.
Ray S. stated that all municipalities in our district have a fire tax except Sadsbury Twp which is in the works.  As for EMS tax, he does not know of anyone in Chester County that has it but will get with the solicitor to get educated on the EMS tax.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott seconded by Chuck Persch. Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:49pm.
Next Meeting: March 20, 2018
Respectfully Submitted: February 21, 2018, Vicki Florian, Secretary

